 In consultation with the PCCC-Presidium, I am writing to you as judge in 
 the Fairy section of the 2001-03 FIDE Album, in connection with some 
 disturbing facts brought to our attention by the Fairy Section Director, 
 Theodor Tauber. Unfortunately, once we tried to look more deeply into this 
 matter, Mr Tauber stopped cooperating. As a result it is likely that a new 
 Director will soon be appointed.
 Before going any further, I would ask you carefully to keep all documents 
 and records which have any connection with the Album judging process: your 
own marks at various stages, all records of marks given by the other two 
judges, and all the original problem sheets.
After some deliberation, we have decided to ask the judges to provide the 
information necessary for further progress. First, however, I want to say 
how much we appreciate the hard work already put in by the Album Judges. 
We also believe that whatever occurred was done with the best intentions.
 By answering our questions frankly you will allow us a first-hand view of 
the judging process, including the difficulties and dilemmas you were 
facing, the solutions found, and the way those solutions were reached. We 
are especially interested in what happened between the initial and the 
final mark-giving stages ("stage" means the submission of your marks to 
the Director). We know that many marks were lowered during this interval. 
Please tell us as much as you can about what happened, using the questions 
below as guidelines:
 Were any of your marks lowered, and if so, approximately how many?
 Why was it done and under what circumstances or instructions?
 How was it done? It would be especially interesting to know whether on 
the whole your marks were brought closer to those of the other two judges, 
or whether the gap between your marks and those of at least one other 
judge was mostly increased.
 Would your own independent judgment of the entries be better reflected 
by your marks from the first stage or by your marks from the last stage?
Please also tell us whether you felt in any way pressurised to lower your 
marks and if so how you responded and how you felt about it. We should 
like to know whether you are comfortable with the whole process of 
changing the marks and indeed whether you have any suggestions for 
improving the system.
We are sorry to put you to this extra trouble but shall of course be most 
grateful to you for the information requested, which will be of great 
assistance in carrying the Album project forward to a successful 
conclusion. Please rest assured that everything will be treated in the 
strictest confidence.
With best wishes and thanks in advance,
Yours sincerely,
Uri

